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Rocca going
WASHINGTON: It can now be confirmed that Christina Rocca, assistant secretary of state for South Asian affairs, is to be replaced.

Two well-informed sources have told Daily Times that the decision to extend the South Asian bureau of the State Department to include all the “Stans” has been taken and Richard Boucher, former spokesman of the department, has been chosen to head the much larger establishment.

Rocca was a congressional aide and possesses an extensive intelligence background. Boucher, on the other hand, is a seasoned foreign service officer who enjoys an excellent reputation, having been the longest-serving spokesman at the State Department. It is not clear what position Rocca will be offered. She could be sent out as an ambassador, though with a couple of children in high school, she may not want the disruption that a posting abroad would cause to her private life. She could also be given a post in Washington. 
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